

Serving the Communities of Compton, Lynwood, Paramount and Willowbrook, as well as portions of Athens, Bellflower, Carson, Downey, Dominguez, Lakewood, Long Beach, and South Gate

1111 East Artesia Boulevard Compton, CA 90221-5393 Phone: (310) 900-1600 Fax: (310) 605-1458 district.compton.edu

KEITH CURRY, Ed.D.Chief Executive Officer

THOMAS E. HENRY Special Trustee January 13, 2012

Special Trustee Compton Community College District

Dear Special Trustee Henry:

Happy New Year! I wish you and the dedicated employees of Compton Community College District a joyous and healthy New Year. Reflecting on the past year and our accomplishments, I truly appreciate the hard work and dedication the employees of Compton Community College District continue to provide to students. As we begin the new calendar year, let us all continue to be inspired in our daily work by the words – "every student is a success story".

On Friday, December 9, 2011, the District sponsored an "Employee Appreciation Breakfast" in recognition of the contributions of all District employees. The event was very well attended. During the breakfast we honored the employees who are retiring. Several of the Compton Community College District elected Board of Trustees members attended the event and participated in the ceremony recognizing retiring employees. Please mark your calendar now for the next "Employee Appreciation Breakfast", scheduled for Friday, June 1, 2012 from 8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. in the Student Lounge.

The next regular Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 17, 2012. Closed session will begin at 5:30 p.m., with open session commencing at 6:00 p.m. Once again, you may notice a slight change in the order of business on the January 17, 2012 board agenda. This change is intended to make the meeting operate more smoothly and the agenda easier for all to understand. There will be a Basic Skills Presentation by Barbara Perez, Vice President of the El Camino College Compton Center and Marci Meyer, Research Analyst for the El Camino College Compton Center.

At the January 17, 2012 board meeting, you will be provided with a copy of the Report on Consulting Services presented to Compton Community College District by Vasquez and Company LLP. As you may recall, last spring the Compton Community College District engaged Vasquez and Company LLP to assess the components of its fiscal operations. The report includes their findings and recommendations for the period of March 24, 2011 through September 30, 2011. Included with the report is a copy of the District's response and how the District intends to proceed with addressing some of the findings and recommendations from the report. The final report and the District's response are available to the public in the Interim CEO's office.

The Board Agenda includes the following:

- A. The Consent section includes various purchase orders necessary for the operations of the District and El Camino College Compton Center; as well as all personnel actions.
- B. The Action Agenda section includes the recommendations for the Special Trustee Advisory and the Redistricting committees.

- C. The Information section includes the board meeting presentations and reports schedule for 2011-2012; the Redistricting Action Plan; and the 2011-2012 Budget and Planning Calendar.
- D. The Academic Affairs section contains a report on El Camino College Compton Center student enrollment.

The following items are included for your perusal:

- 1. Message from Interim CEO, dated December 14, 2011.
- 2. Letter from Vavrinek, Trine, Day and Company LLP, an independent, external auditing firm updating me on the financial statements and compliance audits for the year ended June 30, 2011, dated January 3, 2012.
- 3. Memo from Mr. Babatunde Atane dated January 12, 2012, updating me on the budget adjustments, augmentations, and transfers since the 2011-2012 final budget was adopted by the Special Trustee on October 18, 2011.
- 4. Memo from Mr. Rueben James dated January 12, 2012, updating the consultant contract with Annette Yee and Company.
- 5. Letter from Mr. Tony Williams dated January 11, 2012, updating me on the Foundation for Compton Community College District.
- 6. Compton Community College District and El Camino College Compton Center News Releases for December 1, 2011 through January 11, 2012.

If you would like to request additional back-up information on any Board Agenda items prior to the January 17, 2012 board meeting, please contact Ms. Paula VanBrown, Executive Assistant to the CEO, at (310) 900-1600, ext. 2001. Any additional back-up information will also be made available to the public at the January 17, 2012 board meeting.

Keith Curry Interim CEO

c: CCCD Board of Trustees Vice President, Deans, Directors

COMPTON COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

DECEMBER 14, 2011



MESSAGE FROM INTERIM CEO

Thank you to everyone who participated in our Staff Appreciation Breakfast last week. Whether you helped cook, serve, clean; or joined us as one of our valued employee guests, everyone appeared to enjoy the food and good company.

For this month's message, I want to focus on one of the goals outlined in September for the Compton Community College District's 2011-12 academic year. December is a good month to address the goal, "Support Professional Development for District Employees".

Working through the El Camino College Staff Development Office, several workshops have been offered during the fall semester for faculty, staff and mangers on a variety of topics. Two open forums with information for using Plan Builder to ensure planning recommendations come from the department/programs through the divisions to the CEO Cabinet were held in October.

In November, a workshop focusing on effective presentation skills was available for anyone who needs to make presentations on programs and services offered by the ECC Compton Center; as well as for those who wish to hone presentation skills or learn the ins and outs of giving presentations.

Additionally, staff development workshops for facilitating effective staff meetings and the "Dynamics of Emotional Intelligence on the Job" were both held in the fall of 2011.

Plans for three to four staff development workshops in the spring include – "Managing Stress", "Identify Your Strengths to Enhance Your Career" and "Resume Writing & Interviewing Skills".

Thank you to Rachelle Sasser for spearheading the Compton District Professional Development Committee. In addition to Rachelle Sasser, members of the committee include: Fazal Aasi, Wendy Johnson, Dalia Juarez, Shemiram Lazar, Abdullah Malik, Chelvi Subramaniam, and David Vakil. The committee held their first meeting on December 5. At the next meeting, scheduled for January 30, 2012, the committee will review the committee mission and goals, and make appropriate revisions/edits.

An additional component to the Compton District Professional Development goal is to encourage employees to return to school to further their education and enhance current skills and/or learn new ones.

Here is hoping everyone has a wonderful holiday and a Happy New Year! See you all in 2012.



Vavrinek, Trine, Day & Co., LLP

Certified Public Accountants

VALUE THE DIFFERENCE

January 3, 2012

Dr. Keith Curry Interim Chief Executive Officer Compton Community College District 1111 East Artesia Blvd Compton, CA 90221

Dear Dr. Curry:

As noted in our meeting with the Compton Community College District on December 7, 2011 and again by e-mail to the District and the State Chancellor's Office, the financial statement and compliance audits for the year ended June 30, 2011, for the District would be delayed until January 2012.

Due to changes in staffing as well as changes to the financial reports for the year ended June 30, 2011, information that is necessary to complete the audits was not available during our audit visit the week of November 28. We completed many of the necessary procedures, however, Federal and State compliance procedures were not completed. The audit of Instructional Service Agreements, and Contact Hours will be concluded next week, during the dates of January 10 - 12. Additionally, it has been noted that the federally funded child care grants were recorded in the financial records as State revenue and not included in the testing of Federal compliance; this will also be concluded next week. We are continuing to perform procedures over the balance sheet accounts, and revenue and expenditure accounts as additional journal entries were being noted, reviewed, and posted up to December 1.

All audit related verification procedures and compliance testing will be concluded no later than January 20, 2012, to provide sufficient time for you and staff to review the comments and results of the audit, and complete the required reporting to the Special Trustee and the State Chancellor's Office no later than January 31, 2012. If additional time is necessary to complete these procedures, we will promptly inform you of the delay and the required additional amount of time to complete the procedures.

In addition to the District financial statement and compliance audits, we will be conducting a close out audit of the Perkins Loan Program during the dates of January 10 - 12. We anticipate the report to be finalized no later than January 31, 2012.

We will also be completing the financial statement and program compliance audit of the Proposition 39 General Obligation Bonds during this period of time with the anticipated completion and reporting no later than January 31, 2012.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

Heidi E. White

of VAVRINEK, TRINE, DAY & CO., LLP

HEW/krs



OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

To: Dr. Keith Curry, Interim Chief Executive Officer

From: Babatunde Atane, Interim Business Manager

Date: January 11, 2012

Subject: Budget Transfer Summary

Per your request, below is a summary of budget transfers.

I. a. Reserve for Contingency

Total Transfer Amount - \$61,404

• \$46,404 to cover salary and benefit cost of a classified employee; \$15,000 to Instructional Supplies for Academic Programs, Natural Sciences, and Life Sciences departments.

II. a. General Fund - Unrestricted

Total Transfer Amount - \$1,127,092.51

- Academic Salaries \$36,000 to allocate budget to the correct salary code and \$156,000 correction of coding error for Special Trustee salary; from Academic Salary to Contract Services.
- Classified and Other Nonacademic Salaries & Employee Benefits most of the transfers represent reallocation of dollars to the proper object codes where expenses were charged.
- Supplies and Materials majority of transfer amount remained within the Supplies and Materials major object group. Some funds were moved to the personnel and benefits object codes to cover Student and other Hourly workers.
- Other Operating Expenses and Services & Capital Outlay The majority of transfer reallocated funds originally coded to Capital Outlay into Contract Services to pay vendors from the proper code.

b. General Fund – Restricted

Total Transfer Amount - \$317,579

• Most of the transfers represent establishment of restricted grants and State awards as well as a reallocation of dollars to the proper object codes.

III. a. Child Development Fund (CDC)

Total Transfer Amount - \$204,587

 Revenue budget transfer done to recognize the shift of federal dollars into the Child Care Development contract. The contract was previously 100% State funded.

b. Bond Revenue Construction Fund Total Transfer Amount - \$8,308,255.70

• Transfers completed to distribute Bond Fund dollars in anticipation of payments for Contract Services, Site Improvements, Testing and Inspection, Architecture and Engineering, and New Equipment (Non - Instructional).

c. Self-Insurance Property and Liability Fund Total Transfer Amount - \$35,000

• Increased overall budget in anticipation of expenses through 6/30/12.



OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

To: Dr. Keith Curry, Interim Chief Executive Officer

From: Reuben James, Director of Fiscal Affairs

Date: January 12, 2012

Subject: Continuing Disclosure Services Provided by Annette Yee and Company,

LLC ("AYC")

AYC will be providing the following services to assist the District in its continuing disclosure responsibilities:

- 1. Preparation of the annual continuing disclosure report that will meet the continuing disclosure obligations of the District. This report will be submitted to the District for review and approval. Once approved, AYC will file this report to the Municipal Securities Rulemaking Board's compliance website, Electronic Municipal Market Access or EMMA.
- 2. Monitoring of listed events. This includes:
 - a. Changes in the District's credit ratings
 - b. Changes to the bond insurers' credit ratings or ownership
 - c. Changes to the general tax laws by the IRS or the State of California
 - d. Changes to the name or ownership of the bond trustees
- 3. If an event occurs that might need to be reported, AYC will notify the District to obtain approval to proceed with an event filing. Once approved, AYC will file the event notice on EMMA.



FOUNDATION FOR THE COMPTON COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

1111 E. Artesia Boulevard Compton, CA 90221-5393 (310) 900-1600 EXT. 2972 | www.foundation4Compton.org

January 11, 2012

Dr. Keith Curry, Interim CEO Compton Community College District 1111 E. Artesia Blvd. Compton, CA 90221

Dr. Curry:

On behalf of the Foundation for the Compton Community College District, I thank you for supporting the Foundation. I would like to provide you with an update on the Foundation for Compton Community College District activities.

During the Foundation's May and June 2011 Board Meeting, I was re-elected for a one-year term as Board President and Ms. Sherri Franklin was elected for a two-year term as Board Vice President. Our board membership includes the following individuals:

Dr. Ikaweba Bunting, Compton Community College District Dr. Keith Curry, Compton Community College District Sherri Franklin, Urban Design Center Melia Keller, Mid-Cities Financial Credit Union Dennis C. Lord, Southern California Gas Company Dr. Rodney Murray, Compton Community College District Paul Simpson, SageTel International, LLC Martin Vargas, Retired-First Class Vending Tony Williams, Southern California Edison

In September, 2011, the Foundation's Board of Directors attended a Board Retreat to discuss: El Camino Compton Center priorities, strategies to define action steps needed to assist and support the District in the attainment of its goals and fundraising opportunities, as well as short term plans. Currently, we are in the process of implementing our fundraising plans.

In addition, an agreement was made with Firth-Smith & Archibald to prepare the federal and state non-profit tax returns for the year ended June 30, 2011 and review the bank reconciliations beginning October 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011 for the Foundation.

The Foundation would welcome the opportunity to provide a presentation to you and the Special Trustee at board meetings in the spring of 2012, please let me know if this is possible.

Once again, thank you for supporting the Foundation for the Compton Community College District.

Sincerely,

Tony Williams Board President

Foundation for the Compton Community College District



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department

16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

January 11, 2012

Compton Community College District New Student Trustee

Editor's Note: Photo available upon request.

The new student trustee for the Compton Community College District is Compton resident Anesa Nelson, who was elected by the students of El Camino College Compton Center to represent them on the District's Board.

Nelson welcomes this new role in addition to the other activities she is involved in at ECC Compton Center including track and field, Alpha Gamma Sigma, the Facilities Committee, and the Grade Appeal Committee. As the student trustee, Nelson will discuss issues, make and second motions, and receive all materials presented to members of the Board except for closed session issues.

Nelson admits that the position of student trustee is a big responsibility, but she is excited to serve. "I plan on being an advocate for my fellow students and addressing issues that others might be intimidated to discuss with board members," says Nelson.

In 2010, Nelson enrolled at ECC Compton Center and quickly became engaged in college life, which she finds very rewarding. "The best part about being involved is that I am able to make people smile and help create an environment at ECC Compton Center that students are proud of," said Nelson.

After learning about the student trustee position, Nelson decided to apply as a way to become more attuned to financial issues affecting ECC Compton Center and learn more about the duties required of board members. She believes she was ultimately selected because of the common concerns and values she shares with many ECC Compton Center students.

In fall 2013, Nelson plans on transferring to a four-year university in Northern California to major in special education with a minor in sociology. Eventually, she would like to use her degree to work with special needs children. "I believe that serving as student trustee will help me with my future goals by exposing me to a leadership role and political issues that I may encounter in my career."

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA, 90221.

VanBrown, Paula

From:

Cooper, Veronica on behalf of Garten, Ann Marie

Sent:

Thursday, January 12, 2012 2:51 PM

Subject:

ECC Compton Center to Host Family Sports & Entertainment Challenge Jan. 14 and

Compton CCD New Student Trustee

The following news releases are available for publication and distribution



NEWS

El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations

Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

January 12, 2012

El Camino College Compton Center to Host Family Sports and Entertainment Challenge Presented by the Tartar Athletic Program and Family Love Outreach

The Family Sports and Entertainment Challenge is set for January 14, 2012 and will feature fun athletic competitions, family-friendly entertainment, food and prizes in honor of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. The inaugural event will take place at the Tartar gym from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. All community members are invited to attend this free event that will benefit the El Camino College Compton Center Tartar Athletic Program and Family Love Outreach, a California nonprofit organization.

Student-athletes from ECC Compton Center will join in on the fun by organizing and running the competitions in three-on-three basketball, six-person volleyball, over-the-line softball, flag football, track and field and more. Participants will be encouraged to get in the competitive spirit with opportunities to win prizes throughout the day.

"The Tartar Athletic Program is very excited to be promoting health and music with this great event in partnership with Family Love Outreach," said Albert "Lefty" Olguin, ECC Compton Center Athletic Director. "We are also looking forward to bringing the community together in a family-friendly atmosphere to celebrate the legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr."

Family Love Outreach, which was founded by gospel vocalist and songwriter, Crystal Davis-Wells, is sponsoring the entertainment. The Family Sports and Entertainment challenge will be highlighted by live music provided by talented choirs, individual performers, and DJ's.

For more information on the Family Sports and Entertainment Challenge at ECC Compton Center, please contact Lefty Olguin at 310-900-1600, ext. 2490, or aolguin@elcamino.edu.

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community's education solution offering a full complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students may earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. El Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

January 12, 2012

El Camino College Compton Center to Host Family Sports and Entertainment Challenge Presented by the Tartar Athletic Program and Family Love Outreach

The Family Sports and Entertainment Challenge is set for January 14, 2012 and will feature fun athletic competitions, family-friendly entertainment, food and prizes in honor of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. The inaugural event will take place at the Tartar gym from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. All community members are invited to attend this free event that will benefit the El Camino College Compton Center Tartar Athletic Program and Family Love Outreach, a California nonprofit organization.

Student-athletes from ECC Compton Center will join in on the fun by organizing and running the competitions in three-on-three basketball, six-person volleyball, over-the-line softball, flag football, track and field and more. Participants will be encouraged to get in the competitive spirit with opportunities to win prizes throughout the day.

"The Tartar Athletic Program is very excited to be promoting health and music with this great event in partnership with Family Love Outreach," said Albert "Lefty" Olguin, ECC Compton Center Athletic Director. "We are also looking forward to bringing the community together in a family-friendly atmosphere to celebrate the legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr."

Family Love Outreach, which was founded by gospel vocalist and songwriter, Crystal Davis-Wells, is sponsoring the entertainment. The Family Sports and Entertainment challenge will be highlighted by live music provided by talented choirs, individual performers, and DJ's.

For more information on the Family Sports and Entertainment Challenge at ECC Compton Center, please contact Lefty Olguin at 310-900-1600, ext. 2490, or aolguin@elcamino.edu.

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community's education solution offering a full complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students may earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. El Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

January 11, 2012

Compton Community College District New Student Trustee

The new student trustee for the Compton Community College District is Compton resident Anesa Nelson, who was elected by the students of El Camino College Compton Center to represent them on the District's Board.

Nelson welcomes this new role in addition to the other activities she is involved in at ECC Compton Center including track and field, Alpha Gamma Sigma, the Facilities Committee, and the Grade Appeal Committee. As the student trustee, Nelson will discuss issues, make and second motions, and receive all materials presented to members of the Board except for closed session issues.

Nelson admits that the position of student trustee is a big responsibility, but she is excited to serve. "I plan on being an advocate for my fellow students and addressing issues that others might be intimidated to discuss with board members," says Nelson.

In 2010, Nelson enrolled at ECC Compton Center and quickly became engaged in college life, which she finds very rewarding. "The best part about being involved is that I am able to make people smile and help create an environment at ECC Compton Center that students are proud of," said Nelson.

After learning about the student trustee position, Nelson decided to apply as a way to become more attuned to financial issues affecting ECC Compton Center and learn more about the duties required of board members. She believes she was ultimately selected because of the common concerns and values she shares with many ECC Compton Center students.

In fall 2013, Nelson plans on transferring to a four-year university in Northern California to major in special education with a minor in sociology. Eventually, she would like to use her degree to work with special needs children. "I believe that serving as student trustee will help me with my future goals by exposing me to a leadership role and political issues that I may encounter in my career."

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA, 90221.

###

Editor's Note: Photo available upon request.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

January 4, 2012

Compton Community College District Board to Meet

The next meeting of the Compton Community College District Board of Trustees is scheduled for Tuesday, January 17, at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

Closed session begins at 5:00 p.m. for anyone wishing to address the Board on closed session agenda items.

The Board Agenda is posted 72 hours in advance of the meeting on the District website, www.district.compton.edu.

All regular session Board meetings are open to the public.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 12, 2011

Compton Community College District Will Hold a Special Board Meeting on December 14

The Compton Community College District Board will hold a public hearing on Wednesday, December 14, at 6:00 p.m. to discuss the 50 Percent Law Application for Exemption. The meeting will take place in the Board Room at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

Closed session begins at 5:00 p.m. for anyone wishing to address the Board on closed session agenda items.

The Board Agenda is posted 72 hours in advance of the meeting on the District website, www.district.compton.edu.

All regular session Board meetings are open to the public.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 12, 2011

Compton Community College District Publishes Redistricting Action Plan

The Compton Community College District (CCCD) recently published its redistricting action plan as part of a public process to review and modify the elected trustee area boundaries.

Every 10 years, local community colleges, city councils and other local agencies must adjust their elected trustee area boundaries in order to equalize the population. Currently, trustees in the CCCD must live in the trustee area they represent. Residents vote by "trustee area," whereas, they may only vote for candidates who reside in their specific trustee area.

In September 2011, the CCCD initiated discussions on the process required to modify trustee area boundaries. In November, the District made a public request for applications from those who are interested in serving on the District's Redistricting Committee. Applications from interested individuals are due to the Office of the Interim CEO by 4:30 p.m. on Friday, December 16. The committee members will be appointed by the Special Trustee in January 2012.

The Special Trustee for the CCCD will schedule additional public hearings in spring 2012, with plans to present a recommendation for new trustee area boundaries in May 2012.

REDISTRICTING ACTION PLAN September 2011

1. Hosted Redistricting Workshops on September 14, 15 and 17, 2011.

October 2011

- 1. Provided draft plans with options for Trustee Areas and asked for public input.
- 2. Posted trustee areas with proposed boundaries outlined for public review online and made printed copies available in the Office of the Interim CEO.
- 3. Placed advertisement in the local newspapers announcing the Redistricting Public Hearing scheduled in November.

November 2011

- Redistricting overview by Mapping Consultants was presented at November 15, 2011 board meeting.
- 2. Special Trustee held first public hearing at November board meeting.
- 3. CEO establishes a Redistricting Committee. The committee will gather input and provide the strengths and weakness of each map to the Special Trustee relative to the District boundaries.

December 2011

1. Deadline is December 16 at 4:30 p.m. for potential applicants for the Redistricting committee to submit their resume and cover letter to the Office of the Interim CEO.

January 2012

- 1. Special Trustee approves the names of individuals selected to the Redistricting Committee at the January 2012 board meeting.
- 2. Redistricting Committee holds first meeting to develop an outreach/information plan with assistance from District staff.

February 2012

- 1. Redistricting Committee holds second meeting.
- 2. Place advertisement in the local newspapers announcing the Redistricting Public Hearing in March.

March 2012

1. Special Trustee holds second public hearing at March 2012 board meeting.

April 2012

- 1. Redistricting Committee holds third meeting and forwards the strengths and weakness of each of the proposed maps to the Special Trustee.
- 2. Redistricting Committee strengths and weakness for each of the proposed maps are reviewed at the April 2012 board meeting.

May 2012

- 1. Special Trustee holds third public hearing at May 2012 board meeting
- 2. Special Trustee adopts, by resolution of ordinance, new trustee election areas.
- 3. Submit waiver for Amending Trustee Elections to the Board of Governors for the July 2012 meeting.

July 2012

1. Receive approval from Board of Governors.

September 2012

1. Submit new Trustee Areas to the Los Angeles County Recorder's office.

November 2013

1. New Compton Community College District Trustee areas are effective for the November 2013 elections.

For more information, committee applications, or to view the redistricting action plan as well as the proposed maps for the new Compton Community College District Trustee areas, go to the District website Redistricting Committee page at

http://district.compton.edu/district_information/district-redistricting.asp.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506 Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 12, 2011

Applications Being Accepted for Compton Community College District Redistricting Committee

The Compton Community College District (CCCD) is currently accepting applications for consideration from those who are interested in serving on the District's Redistricting Committee. Letters of interest must be submitted to the Office of the Interim CEO by 4:30 p.m. on Friday, December 16.

The Redistricting Committee members will be appointed by the Special Trustee for the Compton Community College District. The committee will comprise at least one member from each of the CCCD's five trustee areas.

The committee will review and provide input regarding the redistricting proposals.

Interested applicants should submit a one-page letter of interest along with a resume, to Keith Curry, Interim CEO of the Compton Community College District, at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton CA 90221, by 4:30 p.m. on Friday, December 16. For more information, call 310-900-1600, Ext. 2000.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA, 90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 6, 2011

Compton Community College District's Application Deadline for the Special Trustee Advisory Committee is December 9

The Compton Community College District's (CCCD) application deadline for its Special Trustee Advisory Committee is December 9, 2011 at 4:30 p.m.

Applications are available online at www.district.compton.edu, or by calling 310-900-1600, Ext. 2000.

The Special Trustee Advisory Committee will consist of seven members appointed by the Interim Special Trustee. Of the seven members, four may be residents of communities served by of the Compton Community College District; one may be a current or former community college educator; and one may be an ECC Compton Center student who is active in the associated students' organization or another recognized student group. Four members will serve a two-year term, while three members will serve a term of one year. No member shall receive compensation or benefits for his/her service. Members serve at the request of the Interim Special Trustee and may be removed at any time at the Special Trustee's sole discretion.

More information on the role of the committee, as well as an application, can be found by visiting: http://www.district.compton.edu/board_of_trustees/special-trustee/special-trustee-advisory-committee.asp

Applications for consideration are welcome from the business, labor and professional communities; representatives of social service and nonprofit organizations (including churches and other recognized religious organizations); as well as representatives of civic organizations or taxpayer groups. Please submit applications to Keith Curry, Interim CEO of the Compton Community College District, at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton CA 90221, by December 9, 2011 at 4:30 pm. For more information, call 310-900-1600, Ext. 2000.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 6, 2011

Compton Community College District's Application Deadline for the Special Trustee Advisory Committee is December 9

The Compton Community College District's (CCCD) application deadline for its Special Trustee Advisory Committee is December 9, 2011 at 4:30 p.m.

Applications are available online at www.district.compton.edu, or by calling 310-900-1600, Ext. 2000.

The Special Trustee Advisory Committee will consist of seven members appointed by the Interim Special Trustee. Of the seven members, four may be residents of communities served by of the Compton Community College District; one may be a current or former community college educator; and one may be an ECC Compton Center student who is active in the associated students' organization or another recognized student group. Four members will serve a two-year term, while three members will serve a term of one year. No member shall receive compensation or benefits for his/her service. Members serve at the request of the Interim Special Trustee and may be removed at any time at the Special Trustee's sole discretion.

More information on the role of the committee, as well as an application, can be found by visiting: http://www.district.compton.edu/board_of_trustees/special-trustee/special-trustee-advisory-committee.asp

Applications for consideration are welcome from the business, labor and professional communities; representatives of social service and nonprofit organizations (including churches and other recognized religious organizations); as well as representatives of civic organizations or taxpayer groups. Please submit applications to Keith Curry, Interim CEO of the Compton Community College District, at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton CA 90221, by December 9, 2011 at 4:30 pm. For more information, call 310-900-1600, Ext. 2000.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 6, 2011

Registration for Winter/Spring 2012 at El Camino College Compton Center Begins December 14

Registration begins Wednesday, December 14, 2011 at El Camino College Compton Center for Winter/Spring 2012 classes. Students may register online at www.compton.edu by clicking on *MyECC*. New students should click on the "Apply & Register Today" quick link to get started.

Registering for classes is the first step in earning an associate degree, or certificate, and early registration is recommended for best course selection. The ECC Compton Center Winter/Spring 2012 Class Schedule is available online in convenient searchable, flipbook, and PDF formats. Winter classes begin Wednesday, January 4, 2012 and run through Tuesday February 7, 2012. The Spring 2012 semester begins Saturday, February 11, 2012.

ECC Compton Center is a convenient and affordable option for higher education with a location right off the 91 freeway and fees at \$36 per unit. There are also a variety of financial aid and scholarship opportunities available to help students achieve their goals. For more information about grants and scholarships, and to get assistance with the application process, contact the Financial Aid Office, Room E-17, at 310-900-1600, Ext. 2935.

All student fees for Winter/Spring 2012 must be paid in full to prevent being dropped from classes. For students who register December 14, 2011 to February 6, 2012 the deadline is Monday, February 6, 2012.

Please call the Registration Help Line at 310-660-6034 for *MyECC* online account assistance, or with any questions related to registration.

About El Camino College Compton Center

El Camino College Compton Center is the community's education solution offering a full complement of transfer and degree courses, as well as career and technical education. Students may earn an associate degree or certificate, transfer to a four-year university or train for a career. El Camino College Compton Center is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 6, 2011

Compton Community College District Board to Meet

The next meeting of the Compton Community College District Board of Trustees is scheduled for Tuesday, December 6, at 6:00 p.m. in the Board Room at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.

Closed session begins at 5:00 p.m. for anyone wishing to address the Board on closed session agenda items.

The Board Agenda is posted 72 hours in advance of the meeting on the District website, www.district.compton.edu.

All regular session Board meetings are open to the public.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA 90221.



El Camino College Compton Center | Public Relations & Marketing Department 16007 Crenshaw Blvd., Torrance, CA 90506

Contact: Ann M. Garten, Director, Community Relations Telephone: (310) 660-3406 | E-Mail: agarten@elcamino.edu

For Immediate Release

December 6, 2011

Agreement Between Compton Community College District and the Compton Community College Federation of Employees Approved

The Compton Community College District (CCCD) and the Compton Community College Federation of Employees, Certificated Unit approved and ratified the collective bargaining agreement at the November 15, 2011 Board meeting. The agreement is effective July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2013.

The Compton Community College Federation of Certificated Employees' collective bargaining agreement is posted on the District website at www.district.compton.edu on the Human Resources page, and are also outlined here.

About the Compton Community College District

Board meetings are usually held the third Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. The District is located at 1111 E. Artesia Boulevard, Compton, CA, 90221.